

ĐỀ 1

KỲ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT

Năm học: 2017-2018

Khóa ngày: 11/ 7/ 2017

Môn thi: Tiếng Anh

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút

(Không kể thời gian giao đề)

Question 1-2: Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others. (0.5m)

1. A. polluted B. provided C. suggested D. watched
2. A. sticky B. energy C. factory D. deny

Question 3-4: Choose the word whose main stress pattern is not the same as that of the others. (0.5m)

3. A. cotton B. symbol C. website D. design
4. A. tropical B. collection C. primary D. popular

Question 5-14: Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that best fits the gap in each sentence. (2.5ms)

5. Mrs. Nga arrived in London _____ October 16th.
A. in B. on C. for D. at
6. You don't like watching documentaries on TV, _____?
A. don't you B. will you C. won't you D. do you
7. I _____ John since he left school.
A. hasn't seen B. haven't seen C. didn't see D. won't see
8. 'I'm bored.' - 'How about _____ out for a walk?'
A. to go B. going C. go D. went
9. English is a _____ second language in secondary schools in Malaysia.
A. primary B. compulsory C. religious D. regional
10. What _____ does TV bring about to people's life?
A. benefits B. programs C. events D. information
11. Do you know the man _____ is standing over there?
A. which B. whom C. who D. whose
12. Ms Minh Hanh, one of the most famous _____ in Viet Nam, has made new styles of *ao dai* for women.
A. poets B. designers C. musicians D. writers

13. Who is going to _____ your children when you're at work?
 A. name after B. look for C. look after D. take off
14. 'Let me congratulate you on winning the first prize.' - '_____
 A. It doesn't matter B. You're welcome
 C. It's a good idea D. Thanks a lot

Question 15-18: Choose the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting. (1.0m)

15. She studied very hard, but she passed the exam easily.
 A B C D
16. Pompeii was completely destroy when Mount Vesuvius erupted in A.D. 79.
 A B C D
17. In Viet Nam, there are a lot of tradition festivals which are celebrated in spring.
 A B C D
18. Last year, he takes a five-day trip to Hoi An with his parents.
 A B C D

Question 19-22: Complete the passage with the suitable words in the box. (1.0m)

<i>feel</i>	<i>in</i>	<i>from</i>	<i>famous</i>	<i>beauty</i>	<i>villagers</i>
-------------	-----------	-------------	---------------	---------------	------------------

My village is about 22 kilometers (19) _____ the city center. It is a very beautiful place where people plant flowers and vegetables only. It is very (20) _____ for its pretty roses and picturesque scenes. The air is quite fresh, and the smell of the roses makes people (21) _____ cool. In spring, my village looks like a carpet with plenty of colors. Tourists come to visit it so often. Nowadays, with electricity, it doesn't take (22) _____ much time to water the roses.

Question 23-27: Read the passage carefully and do the tasks below. (2.0ms)

During the night of November 2, 1997, Typhoon Linda hit South Viet Nam, and affected all the Southwestern provinces. Before the disaster occurred, the Government of Viet Nam had warned people in the areas. Moreover, the government had instructed the provinces to combat the effect of the typhoon. Thanks to these efforts, more than 3,500 fishermen were rescued. However, 464 people were killed, over 3,000 boats sank, and about 100,000 houses were destroyed. The government also took all measures to provide health and other services to the affected population.

*** True (T) or False (F)? (0.5m)**

23. The number of fishermen who were rescued in the disaster was more than 3,500.

24. There were no warnings from the government about the disaster.

*** Answer the questions: (1.5ms)**

25. When did Typhoon Linda hit South Viet Nam?

26. Did the typhoon affect all the Southwestern provinces?

27. How many people died in the disaster?

Question 28-32: Write the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (2.5ms)

28. It's a pity I don't have a computer.

I wish

29. Let's collect used paper for our mini-project.

I suggest.....

30. 'Are you leaving for Phan Thiet tomorrow?' He said to me.

He asked me.....

31. Mai was very tired, but she had to finish her homework before going to bed.

Although

32. I don't visit you very often because you live so far away.

If

ĐỀ 2

KỶ THI TUYỂN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT

Năm học: 2018 – 2019

Khóa ngày: 11/7/2018

Môn thi: Tiếng Anh

Thời gian làm bài: 60 phút

Question 1 – 2: Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of the others. (0.5 m)

1. A. plumber B. bulb C. bill D. label
2. A. invite B. divide C. village D. surprise

Question 3 – 4: Choose the word whose main stress pattern is not the same as that of the others. (0.5 m)

3. A. humor B. border C. nuclear D. typhoon
4. A. favorite B. government C. pollution D. generous

Question 5 – 12: Choose the word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that best fits the gap in each sentence. (2.0 ms)

5. Spoken all over the world, English has become an international _____.
A. religion B. subject C. tradition D. language
6. If we _____ wasting water, there will be a shortage of fresh water in a few decades.
A. go out B. go on C. turn on D. turn off
7. Would you mind _____ the window, please?
A. open B. opening C. to open D. to opening
8. _____ are installed on the roofs of the houses to receive the energy from the sun.
A. Neon signs B. Solar panels C. Street lamps D. Light bulbs
9. Hoa: "Let's go to the school canteen for some snacks, Huong."
Huong: "_____."
A. That's a good idea B. I don't know
C. No, I'd love to D. You're welcome

10. You need a password to get _____ to the computer system.
 A. benefits B. programs C. access D. information
11. I _____ my old friends since I graduated from university in 2008.
 A. haven't met B. didn't meet C. won't meet D. don't meet
12. The Internet is a wonderful invention of modern life, _____?
 A. is it B. are they C. isn't it D. doesn't it

Question 13 – 16: Choose the underlined word or phrase (A, B, C or D) that needs correcting. (1.0 m)

13. The student asked his teacher if she can speak more slowly.
 A B C D
14. If Mary were three inches taller, she will apply for that job.
 A B C D
15. Although I know you are too busy to come, but I look forward to seeing you again.
 A B C D
16. The opening ceremony of the 2018 FIFA World Cup took place in Russia in 14 June 2018.
 A B C D

Question 17 – 18: Use the correct form of the word given to complete each sentence. (0.5 m)

17. We often take part in many _____ activities at school. CULTURE
18. You shouldn't give people the wrong _____ that you are not friendly. IMPRESS

Question 19 – 23: Read the passage and choose A, B, C or D to complete the blanks. (1. 25 ms)

Do you know the Kimono? A dress that looks like a robe is the traditional clothing of Japan. Kimono styles (19) _____ significantly in Japan's history. Men, women and even children in Japan also (20) _____ Kimonos. The colors, cloth materials, and decorations of a Kimono vary among people (21) _____ wear it. They are different according to the sex, the age and the marital status of the wearer. They are also different according to the seasons of the year and the occasions for which the Kimono is worn. Although most Japanese people now like to wear Western style clothes such (22) _____ suits, shirts or skirts every day, they wear Kimonos on holidays and other special (23) _____. Japanese women look more beautiful and unique in their traditional dress.

- | | | | |
|------------------|----------------|----------------|-----------------|
| 19. A. changes | B. is changing | C. has changed | D. have changed |
| 20. A. bring | B. wear | C. take | D. carry |
| 21. A. whom | B. which | C. who | D. whose |
| 22. A. like | B. as | C. at | D. on |
| 23. A. occasions | B. locations | C. seasons | D. reasons |

Question 24 – 30: Read the passage and do the following tasks. (1.75 ms)

Last summer, I had a chance to join Nam's family on a trip to his home village, about 30 km to the north of Da Nang. The village lies near the foot of Hai Van Pass. We went there by car. Our car traveled at an average speed so that we could enjoy the beautiful sights along the road.

The green paddy fields stretched as far as the eye could see. Some cows were grazing by the roadside and some storks were fluttering beyond. After about half an hour, we reached a river. Nam's village is on the other side of the river, so we had to park the car under a big banyan tree near the ferry terminal. We crossed the river by ferry.

Like almost every village in the country, Nam's home village looks quiet and peaceful with bamboos, banyan trees, wells ... We enjoyed the beautiful sights and the fresh air, met friendly people and did interesting things. I hope I will be able to go there again.

*** Find the word(s) in the passage that means.**

24. areas of land where rice is grown

25. quiet and calm

*** Answer the questions.**

26. Where is Nam's home village?

27. Why didn't they travel fast?

28. Could they see any cows by the roadside?

29. Did they cross the river by car?

30. What is Nam's home village like?

Question 31 – 32: Rearrange the words/ phrases to make a complete sentence. (0.5 m)

31. were here/ my father/ I wish/ to help me now.

32. why/ had to do/ she asked me/ I/ that work.

Question 33 – 36: Write the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first. (2.0 ms)

33. "Shall we organize a music show to raise money?"

I suggest we

34. Nam felt really exhausted after a hard-working day, so he went to bed earlier than usual.

Because Nam

35. The book is very valuable. I bought it for my younger sister.

The book which

36. It took her half an hour to do her homework last night.

She spent

ĐỀ 3

KỶ THI CHỌN HSG LỚP 9 THCS CẤP TỈNH

Năm học 2018 – 2019

Môn thi: TIẾNG ANH

Thời gian: 150 phút

PART I. PHONETICS AND PHONOLOGY (2 pts)

Section A. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions. (1 pt)

1. A. frame B. factor C. national D. tram
2. A. pour B. sour C. source D. court

Section B. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions. (1 pt)

3. A. poisonous B. comprehend C. adulthood D. handicraft
4. A. attendance B. tsunami C. breadwinner D. adventure

Your answer:

1.	2.	3.	4.
----	----	----	----

PART II. LANGUAGE USE AND READING (68 pts)

Section A. Choose the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions. (8 pts)

1. My shoes are dirty. I'd better take them _____ before I come in.
A. up B. off C. away D. in
2. Don't forget to bring my dictionary when you _____ back tomorrow.
A. come B. will come C. are coming D. would come
3. He will never advance in his job _____ he improves his language skills.
A. if B. otherwise C. only if D. unless
4. Give Ann a call; she needs _____ up.
A. encouraging B. moving C. laughing D. cheering
5. To get a passport, you must send in your birth _____ and two photos.
A. certificate B. licence C. paper D. card

6. If you park your car in the wrong place, you have to pay a _____.
 A. fine B. ticket C. fee D. caution
7. When shall we meet: at 7.30 or 8.00? - I don't mind. _____.
 A. Either time B. Neither of them C. Both time D. Neither time
8. Don't _____ to any conclusion before you know the full facts.
 A. leap B. rush C. dive D. fly
9. Sarah's friends all had brothers and sisters but she was a(n) _____ child.
 A. singular B. individual C. single D. only
10. It is essential that he _____ that contract.
 A. refuse B. refuses C. refusing D. is refusing
11. How you invest your money is none of my _____.
 A. affair B. business C. matter D. care
12. We were _____ by surprise to hear that Tom won a scholarship.
 A. found B. brought C. reached D. taken
13. "Many happy _____ of your birthday, Linda" - "Thank you, Darren"
 A. comebacks B. returns C. repetitions D. replays
14. I wish they _____ me for the coffee tasting group. I didn't sleep all night.
 A. didn't choose B. hadn't chosen
 C. wouldn't choose D. couldn't choose
15. They bought the land with a _____ to building a new shopping mall.
 A. view B. purpose C. goal D. reason
16. " _____?" - "Sorry, he has gone to Japan. But he will be back in two days."
 A. Who is Jack B. May I speak to Jack
 C. How is Jack today D. What is wrong with Jack

Your answers:

1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.	8.
9.	10.	11.	12.	13.	14.	15.	16.

Section B. Use the word given in capitals at the end of each line to form a word that fits in the space in the same line. (10 pts)